Frigo, Victoria (COE)

From: Frigo, Victoria (COE)

Sent: Wednesday, May 22, 2013 10:19 AM

To: Vila, Joaquin S. (MDPD)

Cc: Centorino, Joseph (COE)

Subject: OUTSIDE EMPLOYEMENT APPROVAL/CONTINUANCE (INQ 13-122)

Detective Vila,

As we discussed in May, you have not received permission from this office to engage in outside
employment. Your letter (SEC 10-55) states that you do not have a conflict to contract with the County as
a Section 8 landlord.

The Ethics Commission opines on Section 8 landlord contracts under Sec. 2-11.1 (c)(2) of the County
Ethics Code, but outside employment is at the complete discretion of your supervisor under Sec. 2-11 (c)
of the County Code and Administrative Order 7-1.

Because you rent 5 properties, you must request permission from your department director or his/her
designee to engage in outside employment every year. Once you have obtained permission from your
department director, you must file income statements related to outside employment with the Elections
Dept. annually. See County Ethics Code at Sec. 2-11.1 (k)(2).

If you have additional questions, please feel free to contact me at my direct number, below.

Sincerely,

VICTORIA FRIGO, SENIOR STAFF ATTORNEY
Direct Phone: 305 350-0601

Main Number: 305 579-2594

Fax: 305 579-0273

miamidade.cov "

19 West Flagler St., Suite 820
Miami, FL 33130

Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure.

From: Vila, Joaquin S. [mailto:jsvila@mdpd.com]

Sent: Tuesday, May 21, 2013 11:02 PM

To: Frigo, Victoria (COE)

Subject: FW: OUTSIDE EMPLOYEMENT APPROVAL/CONTINUANCE

Mrs. Frigo

Good morning, we spoke about two months ago. Legal is requesting current approval for outside
employement. below is the previous email I sent you back in March of this year. Let me know which
way would be the easiest way for you, I can swing by or provide a fax number. There is a letter of
approval from you in my file with you guys. My number again is 305-970-5032, thank you Joaquin



From: Vila, Joaquin S.

Sent: Friday, March 22, 2013 10:56 AM

To: Frigo, Victoria (COE)

Subject: OUTSIDE EMPLOYEMENT APPROVAL/CONTINUANCE

Mrs. Frigo

Good morning I called your office and I was told that I could request permission/approval for outside
employment. This is an ongoing outside employment that have been doing since 2010, where I went
to your office and obtained approval. My information per the letter of approval done then is as
follows: Joaquin S. Vila

Miami-Dade County Police Department

9105 NW 25 St.

Miami, FL 33172

Re: SEC 10-55 Section 8 Housing Landlord

If possible, let me know when the letter of approval is ready so I can pick up unless it can be sent to
me via email. Thank you.

Vila
305-970-5032

Think Green. Please only print this e-mail if you need to.

Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Florida Statutes Chapter 119, Public Records. E-mail messages are subject to public records disclosure, and with
limited exceptions are not exempt from chapter 119.



